
PUBLIC NOTICE 
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 

 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Orange County Fire Authority (OCFA) Board of 
Directors will hold a public hearing in compliance with Assembly Bill 2561 (AB 2561). This 
legislation requires local agencies to present an Annual Local Public Employee Vacancy Report, 
providing transparency on job vacancies, recruitment efforts, and retention strategies. 
 
DATE AND TIME OF HEARING:  Thursday, May 22, 2025, 6:00 p.m. or soon thereafter. 
 
LOCATION:  The Public Hearing will be held at the Orange County Fire Authority Headquarters, 
Boardroom, 1 Fire Authority Road, Irvine, CA 92602. The meeting will also be streamed live at 
https://player.cloud.wowza.com/hosted/xvtnclkw/player.html 
 
INVITATION TO BE HEARD:  All persons wishing to voice their support or opposition on said 
matter are invited to present their views before the Board of Directors or by emailing them to 
PublicComments@ocfa.org or mailing them to:  Clerk of the Authority, Orange County Fire 
Authority, P.O. Box 57115, Irvine, CA 92619-7115.  To ensure distribution to the Board prior to 
consideration of this item, please submit email comments prior to 3:00 p.m. the day of the meeting.  
Contact the Clerk of the Authority’s Office at (714) 573-6040 or via email at COA@OCFA.org 
with any questions beforehand.  All comments received by mail for the Board should be received 
by the Clerk’s office 24 hours prior to the hearing.  Those comments will be distributed to the 
Board and will be made a part of the official public record of the meeting. 

 
For further information related to the matter, please contact Duke Steppe, Human Resources 
Manager at dukesteppe@ocfa.org or 714.573.6807. 
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